
 

CITY COUNCIL 

WORK SESSION 

MEMORANDUM 

 

TO: City Council 

FROM: Matthew R. Schmitz, MPA - City Manager 

DATE OF MEETING: December 2, 2024 

ITEM TITLE: Lover’s Lane – Streetlighting 

 

DISCUSSION: 

At the November 25th City Council Regular Meeting, a Council Member asked for this item to be added 
to the agenda. 

In the past, Staff has asked ILPT to prepare a cost estimate to install Street Lighting along Lover’s Lane. 
The cost was estimated at $15,000 in parts, with ILPT providing the labor in-kind (a value of $13,460). 
These costs were put together in August 2023, so I would suggest budgeting at least $17,500. It is 
planned to be included in the FY2026 budget, but it may not complete the process due to revenue 
constraints. 

RECOMMENDATION: 

Staff recommends discussion of this topic. No action is needed at this meeting, as any decision items 
needed would be brought forward to a City Council meeting for approval. 

 


